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Subject:  Reminder Regarding Scheduled Maintenance Tasks at Engine Shop Visits 
  
Applicability: All P&WC products except PW900 and APS-Model APU 
 

 

Except for engine models installed on aircraft for which MRB programs were developed, P&WC typically provides 
scheduled maintenance recommendations in section 05-20 Scheduled Maintenance Checks or 72-00-00 Inspection 
of the applicable engine maintenance manual.  Even in the case of MRB programs, those sections can sometimes 
contain additional scheduled maintenance recommendations as well as the recommendation to replace certain 
components which would coincide with an engine shop visit or that can only be carried out at an engine overhaul 
facility. 

 

An engine overhaul facility’s scope of work is mainly contained in the applicable engine overhaul and shop 
manuals.  While many engine overhaul facilities will recommend those part replacements during an engine shop 
visit based on your engine’s maintenance records, operators should not assume that overhaul facilities will 
automatically refer to section 05-20 or 72-00-00 of the applicable engine maintenance manual and complete those 
tasks. 

 

P&WC, therefore, recommends that operators review the recommended scheduled maintenance tasks for their 
engines to confirm compliance and coordinate with their overhaul facility accordingly. 

 

P&WC intends to add a recommendation in engine overhaul and shop manuals to review section 05-20 or 72-00-00 
of the applicable engine maintenance manual at engine induction and compare with the engine’s maintenance 
records. 
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Please contact your local Field Service Manager or P&WC Customer First (CFirst) center (1-800-268-8000, 
CFirst@pwc.ca) should you require assistance or clarification on P&WC engine scheduled maintenance 
recommendations. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Tammy Stupalo 
Deputy Chief Engineer 
Customer Service 
PRATT & WHITNEY CANADA CORP 
 

Export Classification: This document contains no technical data

pw35593
Me


